
Since I became part of School Council in October 2019, 
I have felt very welcomed because each person’s voice 
and idea gets listened to and discussed.  
 
A few times a year, Mrs Smith, our school council leader, 
calls a meeting to share and discuss problems and ideas.  
 
This club is special to me because I feel independent because my 
ideas are made real and actually happen.  
 
Each person gets a role, whether it’s typing up minutes and 
discussions, to, designing posters to promote our ideas as well as 
events.  
 
This year has been extremely successful as we have come up with 
many ideas, such as: recycling Walkers crisp packets to help the 
environment, exchanging batteries for money to go to CAFOD and 
less fortunate and even promoting healthy eating in students, by 
checking lunch boxes and displaying posters around the school .  
 
Due to the closure of schools because of Coronavirus, we haven’t 
been able to act on a few ideas that we have had: Book sale, Bring ‘n’ 
buy sale and creating the stone area by Y3 and Y4 into a more useful 
and calm place.  
As well as being able to complete the last few steps of our 
environmentally friendly and charity program: dropping off the 
Walkers crisp packets to the collection points and exchanging the 
batteries for money but have collected MANY of them both.  
 
Overall, School Council has been a great experience and I have 
achieved so much. I am so glad my class voted for me to be a part of 
this.  
 
By Eva (Y6) 

 



 
  
 
 
 
 


